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Places for 2 - 4 year olds
Free places for eligible children

Based in Caton Primary School
To have a look around and enquire about places

call 07746 857904/01524 770104 or email
infinitypreschools@gmail.com

infinitypreschool.co.uk

PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk: Laura McGowan. Phone: 07394 060777 clerk@catonparishcouncil.gov.uk 
www.catonparishcouncil.gov.uk Find us on Facebook too.
History of Our Parish - Local History Deposit Box There is interest in recording the history of
our parish and building up an archive of documents and photographs to help create a fuller
picture. The Parish Council has been trialling a modest system of a Local History Deposit Box at
the Victoria Institute where residents can deposit documents, photographs or their own
reminiscences about our parish. The Local History Deposit Box is now located within the library
and contains some items already deposited for the reference of residents and anyone with an
interest in our parish and its history. If you would be interested in getting involved in a local
history group, please give your name to Peter Collins at the Victoria Institute.
Parking on double yellow lines at Station Road Vehicles often park on the double yellow lines
at the junction of Station Road and the A683. This has been reported to Lancashire County
Council as a problem area, and we may see more frequent visits by enforcement officers. To
report parking on these double yellow lines, ring 0800 195 2774 or email
parking@lancashire.gov.uk (ideally wth a photo showing the problem). 
Pedestrian bridge over Artlebeck on Brookhouse Road  The Parish Clerk is trying to get the
leaves removed and the bridge surface made safe again.
Ivy and vegetation on A683  The Parish Council is asking Lancashire County Council to trim back
ivy and branches overhanging the A683 Lancaster Road in Caton.
Greenway The Parish Council is working with Lancashire County Council to get a number of
improvements to the Greenway; users will have noticed the work already done to sweep and
clean the path surface.
Parish Precept This is the part of your council tax which goes to your Parish Council. For
2025/26 it will increase by 5%. Our budget is on the PC website; in brief the main areas of
expenditure are the Victoria Institute, clerk's wages, Play Park, village maintenance, grass
cutting, village website and communications.
Neighbourhood Watch Are there any Neighbourhood Watch schemes operating in our
villages? If so please let the Parish Clerk know.  
Parish Council Meeting in February  Tuesday 11th February 7pm in the Victoria Institute

PROJECT LINUS UK - SATURDAY 22ND FEBRUARY 10-3PM BAPTIST CHURCH HALL CATON
Project Linus UK makes quilts for children and young people. The ethos is to provide love, a
sense of security, warmth and comfort to children who are sick, disabled, or disadvantaged
through the provision of a new, homemade quilt made by volunteers. If you would like to join
in sewing some quilts, please contact Louise Stevens 07808204782 for a place on the
workshop.

GREENWAY COMMUNITY ORCHARD PLANTING
Plans to create a Community Orchard along a section of Caton Greenway have been approved
and we are getting ready to plant 15 fruit trees. The site extends for 150 metres in front of the
Catholic Church ‘paddock’, running parallel to the Greenway. We are grateful to Lancashire
County Council Community Orchard Scheme for providing the grant funding for this project
which is intended as a lasting legacy to mark the King’s coronation. If you would like to help,
and all members of the community are welcome, please come along at 10.00 am on Saturday
22nd February. Contractors will be loosening the soil for us to make the job easier, but some
digging on the day will still be needed. Please do bring a garden shovel or fork with you if
possible. Contact Judy Powell on 771154 for further information or to register your interest.

All Submissions and Advertising Enquiries via email to the Editor by the 15th of the 
month for the following edition. Email: catonlink2021@gmail.com 
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Quilt Workshop - page 1
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LOCAL NEWS OF CATON & BROOKHOUSE

• Places available for 3-4 year olds
• Free funded hours
• Open 7.45am to 5.30pm

Email:preschool@stpauls.lancs.sch.uk
Call 01524 770241       Visit catonstpauls.com

“One family belonging, believing and
learning together”

Caton St Paul's
Pre-school

http://www.catonparishcouncil.gov.uk/


Logs•Smokeless•Topsoil•Bark
 01524 812476www.logsdirect.co.uk

GILLISONS
The Bag Shop

32 New Street
Lancaster
LA1 1EG

Behind the Museum, 
Next to Barclays Bank

We are an independent vets and our Caton team pride
themselves on providing a personal, friendly service. 

Pop in to weigh your pet, collect flea or worm
treatments, food and accessories. 

The Caton surgery is open 9.00am to 6.00pm Monday to
Friday, veterinary consultations are available daily.

Caton     01524 770615         Lancaster     01524 32696
Morecambe   01524 410867  Milnthorpe  015395 62770

24 hours emergency service www.bayvets.co.uk

LUNE DOG GROOMING
6 Lentworth House, Lentworth Road, Hala, Lancaster, LA1 4RQ

Professional dog grooming in fully equipped salon.
All aspects of dog grooming provided in a small friendly salon.

Eleanor Manning Mobile: 07855 345328
Animal Care on 01524 65495

LANCASTRIAN ANTIQUES. Est. 1975
Sales-Purchases-Probate/Insurance Valuations

70 Penny St, Lancaster. LA1 1XF
Tel. 01524 847004.    Mob. 07977155939

Stephen, Heather Wilkinson

R & M Dawson
Landscape - paving, decking,

fencing and turfing.
Stonework - natural stone walling,

restoration, stone facing, brickwork.
Groundworks - tarmac driveways, block

paving and all drainage and foundations.
Plant hire - mini digger hire.

Specialists with over 25 years experience.
Based in the local area.

Call: Richard : 07881464856
Mark : 07919566570

LS DECORATING
All aspects of Painting and Decorating
Tel:- 07894581602      or     7922304182

E-mail: lucas@lsdecorating.co.uk
website:- www.lsdecorating.co.uk

Anna Dobras
  Find inner peace and achieve life goals

 Help with addictions

07305773004

Places for 2 - 4 year olds
Free places for eligible children

Based in Caton Primary School
To have a look around and enquire about places

call 07746 857904/01524 770104 or email
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CATON WOMEN’S INSTITUTE
LET’S DANCE! Alysia Gilda returns to lead us in another fabulous dance session. Follow at your
own pace (and rhythm...). Thursday February 6th, 7:30pm in the Victoria Institute. This will be
a fun session with a chance to get moving and learn some new moves. We are an all-age group
and visitors are always welcome (£3 including refreshments). Also this month, our Book Club
meets to discuss Vanity Fair and Games Club will meet to play board games. Check out our
Facebook page to find out more information or our website:
https://lancashire.thewi.org.uk/find-wi/caton/home.

PAINTING GROUP
The painting group will meet on Thursday 13th & 27th February, from 1.30 - 3.30pm at Lune
Valley Methodist Hub. We are a friendly group and everyone is welcome whatever level of
skill. If you do not have any equipment, please let me know and I can maybe help with this. We
ask for a donation of £2.50 to cover costs. Tea & coffee is available. For further information
contact Ruth 01524 770605.

CATON AND BROOKHOUSE FRIENDSHIP CLUB
A reminder that we are meeting on the 20th Feb for a hot pot lunch at the Station and we are
back at the Station on the 6th March for a get together over coffee and biscuits. Our first visit
of the year is a full day in Harrogate on 20th March, coach times will be notified closer to the
day. For more information about the group please contact Ally Whitfield on 01524 770827/
07738 912923

CATON GALA
And just like that it’s Gala year! Planning is well under way for this year's Gala, which will be
taking place on May 17th 2025. Our theme for this year is “Down on the farm” and we’re
looking forward to seeing all the wonderful costumes everyone comes up with. Very soon we’ll
also be starting the picture competitions, so keep your eyes peeled for when it’s opened.
Collection for donations for Tombola prizes has also begun. If you have anything you’d like to
donate, they can be taken to 56 Hornby Road or Bay Vets. As always, anyone that wants to join
the committee or come along to a meeting to see what goes on would be more than welcome;
we’d love to see some new faces. Also anyone who might be able to spare some time to help
out on the big day would also be very welcome. You can get in touch with the committee
either via Facebook or you can email catongala@catongala.com

CATON & BROOKHOUSE TWINNING 3-6 APRIL
A long weekend this April in France, all inclusive, for £150 per adult – accompanied children
free? What’s not to like? Please email tricia@marybankfarm.uk for more information and a
booking form - £25 deposit needed by 14th February. Our friends in Socx always put on a great
weekend, you will be well and truly spoiled - long lasting friendships have been made, both
within this village and internationally. I’m looking forward to it already! 😊  coach transport
door to door, ferry crossings, 2 social evenings, a day at a French school for the children, a day
trip as a group plus a day and evening with our hosts. All ages welcome - we are always
matched to host families ensuring interests are matched and language skills are taken into
account.

FIRST SATURDAY LITTER PICK
A group of residents get together on the first Saturday of every month to pick up litter and tidy
the villages. The meeting place is outside the Victoria Institute at 10am, weather permitting.
You decide how much time and whereabouts in the village needs some attention. Half an hour
or an hour can – and does – make such a difference. If you have seen an area which would
benefit from a tidy up, or have any queries, please contact Judy Powell on 771154. Rubbish
bags, bag holders, and litter pickers are provided, and it is a good idea to bring your own
gloves. Hi-viz vests (various sizes) also available on request. Next session: Sat 1st February

COFFEE MORNING-(FUNDRAISER FOR CANCERCARE)
Thursday 20th February 10am to 11.30am at Caton Baptist Church. Come and enjoy
refreshments and a chat while raising money for a great cause. We are planning for this coffee
morning to be a regular monthly event on the third Thursday of the month. 



Shiatsu     Acupressure     Massage
Bad backs, injuries, pain, stress, etc.

Martin Knowles DS MRSS
www.CatonGreen.co.uk    

01524 771598

PRESTON IRELAND BOWKER
FUNERAL DIRECTORS

Paul Wilson • David Wood•Tarnia Johnson
Serving Lancaster and the Lune Valley

Telephone: 64023
Dignity Caring Funeral Services

CARS

Your eco-friendly way to travel!

Airport Transfers

07595 699 862

To Manchester/Liverpool
Leeds/Bradford

From LA1 to LA23 Postcodes

   
    
 
  

Call 01539 740937
or visit www.mtp-media.co.uk
for more information and quotes

FREE DELIVERY TO ALL 
LA & CA POSTCODES

FINANCIAL ADVISERS BASED IN HALTON/CATON AREA
We offer specialist face-to-face advice in any of the following

areas:

INVESTMENT PLANNING
RETIREMENT PLANNING

AUTO-ENROLMENT
MORTGAGES AND RE-MORTGAGING

LIFE ASSURANCE
INHERITANCE TAX PLANNING

BUSINESS OWNER ADVICE

YOUR HOME MAY BE REPOSSESSED IF YOU DO NOT
KEEP UP REPAYMENTS ON YOUR MORTGAGE

Tel: 01524 68812
Email: admin.bridges@sjpp.co.uk

Web: www.bridgesandco.co.uk

11 Willow Mill, Fell View, Caton, LA2 9RA.

The Partner Practice is an Appointed Representative of and represents only St. James's Place
Wealth Management plc (which is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority)
for the purpose of advising solely on the Group’s wealth management products and services,

more details of which are set out on the Group’s website www.sjp.co.uk/products. The ‘St.
James's Place Partnership’ and the titles ‘Partner’ and ‘Partner Practice’ are marketing terms

used to describe St. James's Place representatives.
Bridges & Co Financial Advisers Ltd is registered in England and Wales, Number 14754052.

Registered Office: Braestone High Rd, Halton, Lancaster, Lancashire, LA2 6PH.

FAIRCLOUGH-WOODRUFF
Renewables - Plumbing & Heating

Builing Works & Decorating
CATON 770932

S.J. BARGH LTD
VOSA authorised testing facility 

Road Haulage: 
Servicing - MOT - Brake - Tacho

Tel: 01524 881353 (garage)

  

CATON COMMUNITY CENTRE (VICTORIA INSTITUTE)
CATON COMMUNITY LIBRARY & IT ROOM Open Mon & Wed 10-12 noon & 1-3pm; Tues &
Thurs 10-12 noon. The Library has a range of fiction, including General, Saga/Romance, Crime,
Horror and Sci-fi. The Non-fiction bookcases include Autobiographies, Biographies and a small
Lifestyle section. We have a dedicated Children’s area that includes Fiction and Non-Fiction, for
all ages from Infant picture books through to Young Adult/Teenage years. The Library relies
book donations. Any books that can’t be used on our shelves are then donated to charity.
Good condition duplicate books are also available to buy for a small donation to the V.I. Many
Thanks to everyone who donates and uses the Library. The IT ‘Drop In’ facility has 4 computers
with Internet and Microsoft Office software. £1.50 per hour, 75p for 1/2 hour, min charge of
50p; Scanning 10p; Printing B&W 15p for A4, 25p for A3. Colour 30p for A4, 55p for A3.
ROOM HIRE RATES - An ideal venue for celebration and business events
Main Hall - £20.00 per hour; Sir Thomas Storey & Victoria Room - £15.00 per hour;
Cottam Room - £12.00 per hour; Whole Building - this includes the Main Hall, Sir Thomas
Storey Room, Victoria Room and Cottam Room, but excludes the kitchen. Full rate £55.00 per
hour; Kitchen - Beverages only £12, Caterers £30, Full cooking £40, charged per session
*Discount applied to Regular User Groups
BUSINESSES, TRADES & SERVICES Display board for businesses, trades and services. Please
leave your poster, business cards etc. with Peter at the Institute.
FREE TO ADVERTISE ‘FOR SALE’ NOTICEBOARD Sell for free. Forms from Peter. 
ARE YOU CONCERNED ABOUT FLOODING? Floodsax are available £30 for a pack of five.
EMERGENCY CENTRE The Victoria Institute is our village’s Emergency Centre. If there are
problems such as flooding, long periods without mains water, or power cuts, the Victoria
Institute will be staffed and you’ll be able to get practical help and information.
GET IN TOUCH For all enquiries contact Peter Collins the Community Centre Manager 01524
771733 Office Hours as library above. Email: admin@victoria-institute.org.uk. 
Website: www.victoria-institute.org.uk  www.facebook.com/victoria.institute.caton/

CLEANER REQUIRED
The Victoria Institute, Caton has a vacancy for a cleaning contractor. To start on 3rd March
2025. Hours of work up to 36 hours per calendar month, by arrangement, including some
weekend work The contract offered is self-employed, and you will need public liability
insurance. Job-share very welcome Hourly rate of pay – please ask. Two references required,
one from current or recent employer. For more information, please contact Peter Collins at
the Victoria Institute Tel 01524 771733. Application by letter or email should be sent to the
Victoria Institute and received by 21st Feb. Interviews expected week beginning 24h February.

COFFEE MORNINGS AT ST PAUL’S CHURCH
The next Coffee Morning will be at the Parish Hall on the 5th of FEBRUARY 2025 at 10.30. As
usual there will be a raffle, a quiz, as well as stalls displaying a range of produce at reasonable
prices. It will give people the opportunity to meet friends and neighbours for a chat. You are
most welcome to join us for a coffee, tea or cold drink as well as biscuits. The January Coffee
Morning raised £99.08 for the Church Hall Funds

GROW CATON
The days are getting longer, which encourages plants to grow, and this month we will start
sowing the first seeds. I will sow broad bean and onion which will germinate on the windowsill
and are hardy enough to soon go to the greenhouse or cold frame for growing on. I am always
tempted by sowing more veggies early, but it can mean that they will spend too long indoors if
the weather stays cold, which makes weak plants. The seed swap box will come out again later
this month at the small door of the Institute, behind the bus shelter. We will make sure there
are a few seeds in the box to get started, please do take some to grow, and also drop off any
spare seeds you may have. This year the surplus produce shelves will be back from the 1st of
March at 75 Brookhouse Road. These can be used for swapping seedlings to start with. If you
drop any plants off then please make sure to label them so we know what they are. The food
rescue through Olio is going well with most of the food now being shared in the village. I am
really hoping to keep this going through the summer and not let the growing get in the way. To
find out more about Grow Caton, or to join us on WhatApp please email
 growcaton@outlook.com or phone Brigitte 770771 or Anne 771470.

Tree & Hedge Removals, 
Reductions & Pruning 
Stump Grinding & Chipping
Professional & Fully Insured 
Local to Caton & Brookhouse

07585 708817 - chris@cmhtreeservices.co.uk - 

www.cmhtreeservices.co.uk  

A. Locksmith
24 Hour Service

No Call out Charge
Student and OAP Discounts

Mobile Key Cutting
All locks opened

Cars opened and re-keyed
Safes opened and repaired

Free Estimates
Prompt & Friendly Service

All work Guaranteed
01524 845865

http://www.victoria-institute.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/victoria.institute.caton/
mailto:Chris@cmhtreeservices.co.uk
http://www.cmhtreeservices.co.uk/


Anne Taylor
Advanced Clinical Massage Therapist

Treating Chronic Pain and Injuries.
Qualified in Ante and Post Natal Massage. Reiki.

Tel: 07525448771

ULTIMATE CLEANING SERVICE
window cleaning
gutter cleaning
upvc cleaning

powerwashing and drive cleaning
carpet and upholstery cleaning

domestic and commercial
call 07989908567(Caton)

info@ultimatecleaningservice.co.uk
http://www.ultimatecleaningservice.co.uk

AUGHTON BOARDING KENNELS
And Doggy Day Care.

Contact Helen: 07766446272 / 01524221347
www.aughtonroadkennels.co.uk

Individual care for your dog

Ascension & Cliff Small
Funeral Service

Independent Family Firm.
Owned and run by Robert & Katheryn Caunce

and family.
Private Chapel of rest

Golden Charter Funeral Plans.
Ascension House, Copy Lane, Caton

Tel: 770886 (24 hours)
For Personal Caring Attention

20, BROOKHOUSE ROAD, (WORKSHOP)

HORNBY DAY NURSERY
1 Station Road,    HORNBY

015242 22288
E: info@hornbydaynursery.co.uk
Flexible hours (7.30am – 6.30pm)

Babies from 3 months
15 hours free childcare for eligible 2

year olds
30 hours free childcare for eligible 3 &

4 year olds from September

PEACOCK DESIGN
Landscape and Garden Design
Original and Creative Designs

Advice and ideas to full detailed design
Georgina Peacock BA DipLA

www.peacockdesign.co.uk
Tel: Caton 770949

ANDREW WHITAKER
PAINTER AND DECORATOR:

GARDENER
01524 69806/ 07900905026

awhitaker112@googlemai l .com

Multi award winning estate agency founded in Caton

info@houseclub.co.uk

01524 771888

STATION GARAGE (Caton)LTD

- Ford Authorised Repairer
- Nearly New & Used Car Sales
- Full Range of Vehicle Repairs
- Insurance Body Repairs
- M.O.T. Testing
- Fuel Sale

Lancaster Road
Caton

Lancaster LA2 9QJ
Tel: 01524 770321

www.stationgaragecaton.co.uk
sales@stationgaragecaton.co.uk

CATON ST PAUL’S C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL
As our minibus, Bertha, is not very well, we have decided to start fundraising to replace her.
Bertha is used to transport our children to all the wonderful enrichment and enhancement
opportunities that we offer as a school, meaning we are able to provide a wide range of
experiences for our children. Other local schools also use Bertha for a very small donation
towards running costs. As our first large fundraiser, we have set up £25 for 2025 - children
have been challenged to commit to a 25 challenge to raise money for a new bus. Currently,
children are taking part in a range of activities in January: reading 25 books, swimming 25
lengths, running 25 miles, walking 25 miles to school, selling bracelets, doing 25 sit ups a day,
keeping their bedroom tidy for 25 days, making get well cards for neighbours: Mr Gittins is
even involved by doing 25 press ups per day! There is plenty of time to get involved in this
challenge, or to donate to the minibus fund. Please contact head@stpauls.lancs.sch.uk or keep
an eye on our Facebook page for more details. We have further fundraising sessions in the
pipeline including plans for a summer supper run from school - keep an eye open for these.
We had an exciting time at Lancaster Girls Grammar School this month; our Y4/5 girls took
part in a Bollywood dancing workshop, led by Y12 children from LGGS. This was educational
and informative as well as being lots of fun. The children learned about the importance of
dancing in Indian culture and found out about Hindu festivals and traditions. 
We have welcomed Mr Baird to our staff and he has settled well into Sapphire class. Mr Baird
has taught at a range of local schools and we look forward to him being a successful part of our
CSP team.
We were thrilled to receive a visit from Lesley who works on the fundraising team at St John's
Hospice - Lesley was presenting a giant cheque for £1106 which is the amount of money we
raised through our Elf run. Thank you to all parents who donated.
As part of our commitment to offer wider learning opportunities to our children, Shaun Gash
visited school to deliver an inspirational presentation and then to lead all the children in
wheelchair basketball sessions across the day. This is always a highlight of the year and gives
children the chance to understand how people can become successful whilst living with
additional needs.

ST PAUL’S CHURCH HALL – FOR HIRE
Looking for a venue for a children’s party or family celebration? Perhaps a regular booking for
a club or activity group? St Paul’s Church Hall in Brookhouse offers a local affordable option
with plenty of parking and an outside area that is also available for your use. In recent years
and with help from B4RN, the Cottam’s Trust, Thrive Renewables and the Co-op the hall has
been completely renovated with insulation and cladding, decoration, improved heating, new
flooring, Wi-Fi, new chairs and a defibrillator. Due to increased usage we have been able to
hold our hire charges at the same rate as last year. These are £13.50 per hour, £88 per day or
£375 per week for the whole building including use of the kitchen which is suitable for heating
and serving pre-prepared food and drinks If you are interested in hiring the hall please email
phrawsthorn@hotmail.co.uk

MOBILE LIBRARY 
Visits are every three weeks. Caton Station Hotel Car Park. Thurs 6th Feb 2pm. Brookhouse
Methodist Hub Car Park Friday 7th Feb 9:30. To check times the following website is regularly
updated. https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/libraries-and-archives/libraries/mobile-library/

CATON AND BROOKHOUSE GARDENING CLUB
We hope everyone enjoyed the festive meal last month. Many thanks to the many members
who supported the event on a very cold day. And here is a spoiler from a spy in the camp - the
next wingdings, whenever that will be, will be on garden creepy crawlies! Our next event will
be held on Thursday February 13th at 7pm in St Pauls Church Hall as usual. We are delighted
to be welcoming back our local celebrity Lachlan Rae who will be entertaining us to an evening
with ....well Lachlan Rae. We all know that Lachlan has been on his adventures as well as
building the record high local tree house! Come along and hear what he has to say. All
welcome, members and non-members, £1/£2 respectively, which includes refreshments,
raffle, and a chance to socialise in the comfort of the church hall.
And advance notice for March. Our planned speaker is unfortunately out of action for a while
due to health issues. So sadly there will be no talk on garden birds. We are working on
alternative entertainment - more news in next month's Link.

McPheat Automotive
Vintage Classic Sports

Chris McPheat - 07948 355952
Quernmore, Lancaster 

www.mcpheatautomotive.com

http://www.mcpheatautomotive.com/


Andrew S Parker
Chartered Accountants

Telephone - 07740 308422
Email - andrew@asparker.co.uk
Website - www.asparker.co.uk

Fawcett’s Country Sports Ltd
Gunsmiths Fishing Tackle & Country Clothing
Binoculars, Giftware, Pocket Knives for ladies

and gentlemen, Hunter boots, folding seats,
Leatherman tools etc.

Come and browse you will be amazed
GREENLANDS FARM VILLAGE

TEWITFIELD      NR CARNFORTH     LA6 1JH
Just 4 Minutes from J35 on the M6
Telephone 01524 32033

www.fawcettsonline.com

ANGELA
WHALLEY
07729294671
MADE TO MEASURE 

CURTAINS & ROMAN BLINDS 
USING YOUR OWN FABRIC 

LINING CAN BE SUPPLIED
CURTAINS ALTERED AND RELINED

Mike Burkitt
Plumbing and Heating Services

All domestic plumbing, heating and gas work
No job too small
07796394410

Designers, suppliers & installers of quality German kitchens.
Call in at one of our beautiful showrooms in

Kirkby Lonsdale or Lower Bentham
or visit our website for more information.

015242 63388
www.butlerinteriors.co.uk

Louise
Mobile Hairdresser

Ladies, Gents, Children
Mobile - 07740093765

Dickinson & Whitaker
Plumbing & Heating

Installation-Service-Maintenance-Repair
Oil; Solid Fuel; Gas

771671 or 07786633947

David M. Bissell Plant Hire
360 Tracked Excavators from 3-20 tons
4x4 JCB Sitemasters Hydraulic Breakers

Tel. 01524 770058         Mobile 07836 729819

INDEPENDENT FINANCIAL ADVICE
Local financial advisor specialising in:

Pensions & Retirement Planning
ISAs & Investments
Tax efficient investing
Inheritance Tax Planning

Contact for a free initial meeting: 
T: 07759158924 W: trulyifa.co.uk
E: james.larton@trulyonline.co.uk

Truly Independent Ltd® is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct
Authority to provide investment advice and is bound by its rules. FCA register
no: 513655. Registered Address: Forsyth House, 93 George Street, Edinburgh,

EH2 3ES Company Reg no and place of registration: SC367442 

 THE QUARTERS
SELF-CATERING - 
ACCOMMODATION

   Ideal for visiting family or friends. 
Tel: Ray or Sue 07948470964

CATON PRIMARY SCHOOL
2025 has got off to a flying start at Caton Primary!
In the first week back, Class 3 continued with their local history learning, wrapping up warm
and travelling back in time to discover what Caton Village was like in the 1840s. Led by an
enthusiastic mill owner, the children walked to Low Mill, stopping at various points along the
way to spot some of Caton’s oldest buildings and discuss who would have lived there. They
learnt about the importance of Artlebeck and what life might have been like for them as mill
children. Reception Class had a very exciting first couple of weeks! The children found
footprints all over their classroom and it seemed like someone had been in, left a mess, broken
baby bear’s chair and eaten all the porridge! The children investigated and had a number of
theories as to how this could have happened and who did it. They made “Wanted” posters and
put them all round the school but after two days, there had been no sightings. They decided to
brave the frosty woods and set up traps for the thief. Fortunately a warm fire and some
yummy hot chocolate helped keep their spirits up! At the time of writing this, the mystery
continues… Class 4 put their computing skills into practice by creating some super websites
focusing on sustainability and Class 2 have begun their learning about birds in English, with a
trip to Martin Mere Wetland Centre planned for later in the term.
Developing responsible citizens of the future is very important to us. You may see some of our
children out and about each week, litter picking around the village. Our Eco Committee meets
weekly and is currently developing an eco action plan to make the school as environmentally
friendly as possible. They began their campaign by conducting a thorough environmental
assessment of the school. The Pupil Council also meets weekly and is focusing on promoting
healthy lunches. We are proud of the academic standards that our children achieve and we are
delighted to be included in the Lancaster Guardian’s published list of the top 15 performing
state primary schools in the Lancaster and Morecambe district. We are very fortunate to have
such fantastic facilities and we make the most of these. Three professional sports coaches are
working with the children this term in our wonderful sports hall, running lunchtime clubs,
after-school clubs and curriculum lessons. A new club for this year is golf, run by the golf pro
from Heysham Golf Club. Our forest is another enormous asset where Forest Schools learning
takes place weekly. Our sports hall and field are available for hire. The hall has a fully-equipped
kitchen, stage, pleasant meeting room and toilets. For further details, contact the school office
(01524 770104).

ANIMAL CARE
Nativity and Carol Service With the help of generous sponsorship by Bay Vets, The Station
Pub, Caton, WCF Claughton, and Ruth & Mike Wright, we raised the fantastic total of £5600.
Several heart-warmiing tales of local rehoming were told and we enjoyed a glass of fizz and a
mince pie at the end. Many thanks to the many Animal Care supporters from Caton! All the
money will help provide shelter, warmth and food for vulnerable animals in our local area. 
Acrylic Art on Canvas Workshop Sat 8th March. Animal Care and ColourWheel Lancaster are
hosting a special canvas tote bag acrylic art workshop on Saturday March 8th from 11am-2pm
in the Education Room at Animal Care, Scotforth LA2. Tickets £36 including light lunch. All
materials provided and you will be able to take home your very own original canvas tote bag
creation! All proceeds go to Animal Care. Tickets are strictly limited so get yours fast.
80s Music Quiz and Disco Evening Sat 29th March. Get your six-strong quiz team together,
brush off your legwarmers and join our favourite DJ, the brilliant Danny Matthews, Animal
Care staff and supporters for an evening of 80s nostalgia, quizzing and disco dancing! Fancy
dress encouraged. Only £10 for entry to quiz and disco. Starts at 7.30pm with quiz at 8pm
followed by an 80s disco! All welcome, and all proceeds go to Animal Care.  Want more details
for these events? Contact steph@animalcare-lancaster.co.uk or 01524 65495 Booking at
https://www.trybooking.com/uk/EHKS

ADULT BALLETFIT/PILATES FUSION 
Do you want to feel better? Come try our brand New Class starting here in Caton every Friday
at the Victoria Institute 9:30am. Suitable for any level and any ability, this is a beautiful class
that blends beginner level ballet exercises with the gentle & strengthening flow of Pilates. It's a
body/mind/soul experience that leaves you feeling your very best, and wanting more. It's well
known & been running for years in Kirkby Lonsdale, & we are very excited to have the
opportunity to have it here in our village. Contact Holly for questions, inquiries and to book
your First Free Taster Class! 07983000450 / hollywoodstudioperformingarts@gmail.com 



WAVECREST
Ladies’, Gents’ and Children’s Hair Fashions

210 Brookhouse Road
ring 770331 for appointment

S.P.H. Gardening Services
Lawn mowing,    Hedging,

Gardening and Outdoor maintenance
No job too small.
Tel- 07593791007

e-mail - banjostu2018@gmail.com

Sports Rehabilitator
Sports massage

Deep tissue massage

07375 488698
sbwmassage@yahoo.com

Unique Interior Upholstery
& Soft Furnishings

Choose from our selection or choose your own fabric
FREE Consultation & Collections service

01524 805504 - info@callunafurnishings.co.uk
www.callunafurnishings.co.uk

Curtains - Cushions
Re-Upholstery
Roman Blinds
Upholstery & Up cycling
Alterations

Architectural Designer        
Extension Plans Drawn
Free Initial Advice/Visit          
Planning Applications
Building Control Submissions
Lofts Conversions/Dormer
Single/Two Storey Extensions
Garage Conversion

Richard Mews 
07971 835660      www.plananddesign.co.uk

Your personal Live-In Care assistant
You love your home and you feel safe there. Needing additional
care and support shouldn’t change that.
Live-in Care provides you with your own personal care assistant
that lives with you in your home providing bespoke care, built
around your individual needs.
With such a personal service, you’ll want to engage with people
you can trust, who are highly trained, who listen, understand and
show compassion. Our team deliver all of this and more. 
Referred to by our customers as ‘lovely blue angels’ we deliver
award-winning home care as personal as you are.
Call us for a friendly chat about Live-in Care
Bluebird Care Lancaster & South Lakeland  01524 388 829
bluebirdcare.co.uk/lancaster-south-lakeland
lancasterandsouthlakeland@bluebird.co.uk
More detailed information on live-in care including what you can expect from
your live-in care assistant can be found at bluebirdcare.co.uk/live-in-care

Live-in Care
Your personal Live-In Care
assistant

Facials, Waxing, Massage, 
Nail & Eye Treatments

By appointment only 

Tel: 07789076911
Quernmore Road, Caton

 gardenretreatbeauty@gmail.com
https://gardenretreatbeaut.wixsite.com/website 

ST PAUL’S CHURCH BROOKHOUSE 
You are welcome to come to St Paul’s for our services every Sunday at 10am. The first Sunday
of the month is All Age Worship, led by the children, and the following Sundays are
Communion Services, with Sunday Club for the children (except during school holidays). All are
welcome to join us for our services and for refreshments afterwards. If anyone would like to
get in contact with the Rev Helen Scamman, the vicar at St Paul’s, for a conversation, or for a
wedding, baptism or funeral, please e-mail vicar@stpaulscaton.org.uk or phone 01524770300.
St Paul’s Youth Group ‘SPY’ meets every fortnight at 4.15 pm in the Church Hall.  SPY is open
to all those in Year 5 and above. If you would like to come along, please do get in touch with
Helen Scamman at vicar@stpaulscaton.org.uk 07515498860, and she can give you further
details and give you a registration form. Looking after our beautiful village graveyard We will
be having our second ‘Love your Graveyard Day’ On Saturday, February 22nd from 2 – 5 pm.
Meet in the car park at St Paul’s Church, for an afternoon of tidying up our graveyard, seeing
what needs doing, and preparing for Spring. If you would like to come along and join in, (either
for some or all) please come with any useful garden implements, such as secateurs and rakes.
Come for all of the time, or just for some! Families welcome. Refreshments will be supplied.

CATON METHODIST CHAPEL HAVE MOVED!
From 2025 all our services and activities will be at the Lune Valley Methodist Hub
Weekly Sunday Service 10:30am Book and Jigsaw Exchange - new time Saturday 15th
February 11am. Browse our great selection of books and jigsaws,have a coffee and donate
to charity. Saturday Soup - Change of date 3rd Saturday of the month. 15th February
12:30pm. £3.00 per person homemade soup and lots of Cake Everyone Welcome
Crafts @ Caton Thursday 27th February 10-12pm Bring your knitting or crochet and have
a chat over a coffee. Bible Study 7pm Wednesday 12th and 26th February (The 2nd and
4th Wed of the month) You are invited to Caton Methodist Closing Service Saturday 8th
February 2pm followed by refreshments. Led by Rev Eddie Sykes. To be held at Caton
Methodist Chapel.

CATON BAPTIST CHURCH
Pastor Alan Wadsworth - Tel 01524 771371 Church Website - catonbaptist.org More
details on our website and Facebook page.
We continue to meet for worship on Sundays at 10.30am and 6.30pm. Sunday School
during the morning service. We also have crèche facilities available during the morning
service. Please also remember if you would like to know more about becoming a Christian
and finding new hope in Jesus, or if you have any concerns and worries and would like
prayer or a chat you can contact Alan on the above number 
Youth service on Sunday 9th at 6:30pm with the usual hot chocolate and doughnuts. All
welcome to join us. Ladies Meeting - We are a friendly group of ladies who meet once a
fortnight on a Wednesday afternoon at 2pm. Our speakers always bring a devotional
message and we all enjoy a cup of tea, coffee and a biscuit afterwards. All ladies from the
village and further afield are welcome to join us and transport can be arranged if you need
a lift. For any other enquiries or help with any matter phone Judith on 01524 770872. We
look forward to seeing you. The dates for this month are : 5th Judy Aitken. 19th Joanne
Parkinson Crafty Tots is a fortnightly toddler group held in Caton Baptist Church on the
dates shown below. Sessions will start at 9:30am until 10:30am and are open to preschool
children from the age of 18months +. Come and join us for crafts, stories and singing, with
a brew for the mums (and dads). For more information or to book your child’s place
please email - catoncraftytots@gmail.com. £2.50 per session. The date is the 7th.

BROOKHOUSE COMMUNITY CHURCH
Sunday morning service: 10.45 at the Institute, welcome to everyone, including your little
ones - Junior Church and Creche provided. 'Tiddleywinks' Toddler Group: come along and
enjoy a good play; a good coffee; and a good singsong. 10 to 11.30 at the Church Hall
every Thursday (except Thurs. 20th Feb, half term) £2.50 per family. 'Meet to Eat' come
along for a lovely meal at the Institute, 12.30 on Friday, 21st Feb. £6 per person.

COMMUNITY HUB AT LUNE VALLEY METHODIST HUB - NO MEETING IN FEBRUARY.

Domestic Electrician
All electrical jobs

undertaken
Local to the village and

reliable07539990914
J.A.Electrical@outlook.com

This size is only £4
per month. Contact
the editor for more
details. 

 ADvert 

YOUR

HERE

mailto:J.A.Electrical@outlook.com


‘CRYSTAL’
SECURITY
ALARMS

Installations and Repairs
Free Surveys and Quotations
24 Hour Call out

Tel: 01524 424023
Mobile: 07767 294055
Stephen Aspden
396 Marine Rd East,
Morecambe, LA4 5AN

LUNE VALLEY ACCOUNTING
35 years’ experience. Based in the Lune Valley

Bookkeeping and Accounts production for Sole traders,
Partnerships & Limited companies.

Personal and corporate tax returns Wages/ PAYE/ CIS
Company formation, and VAT registration

Contact Peter Scott on 07341388109 or
peter@lvaccounting.co.uk

DURATEC SECURITY
SOLUTIONS LTD

Local supplier of garage doors, shutters and
retractable gates for home or business

01524 805266
www.duratecsecuritysolutions.co.uk

AM HAIR & BEAUTY 
 161 High Road Halton
Phone 01524 811392

Ladies, gents & children’s hair.
Contact Ange & Danielle on 01524

811392 of on Facebook

Massage & beauty. Contact Aimee
on 07874896145 or on Facebook 

Greenworx
hedge cutting 
& garden work
07954224609

Extensions 
Renovations
General Building

Info@manselljoinery.co.uk
07852871562

LOCAL JOINERY AND BUILDING SERVICES
PROFESSIONAL & RELIABLE WORKMANSHIP

All aspects of Joinery
Kitchens
Bathrooms
Bespoke fitted furniture

CATHOLIC CHURCH STATION YARD
The Catholic Parish of ‘Our Lady Immaculate, Caton’, is being looked after by the clergy at the
Cathedral Parish in Lancaster. The clergy serving at Caton are: 
Rev Fr John Millar (Cathedral Dean); Rev Fr Philip Wrigley; Rev Fr John-Paul Evans If you need
to contact the clergy, please email us at: clergy@lancastercathedral.org.uk Website:
www.lancastercathedral.org.uk Normal Parish Weekend Mass times for this area:
Saturday Vigil: 18:00 - Our Lady Immaculate, Caton 18:30 – Cathedral, Lancaster
Sunday: 09:00 - St Mary’s, Hornby 09:00 – St Thomas More, Lancaster
10:30 – Cathedral, Lancaster 18:30 – Cathedral, Lancaster

CATON LEISURE CLUB
ROLL UP, Roll Up, Don`t miss our February talks. In January we laughed as we watched
hilarious internet clips. Another speaker gave us an interesting talk about skiing, presenting
beautiful photographic scenes and exciting footage of a high speed mountain descent. AS
always Tea/Coffee plus biscuits and companionship are included at each meeting. For
February we have : - 3rd People's Assembly Susan Houseman; 10th Dangerous Waters
Bernard Thomson; 17th History of The Grand Theatre Adrian Taylor; 24th The Defence of
Canada 1812 Christopher Robson We meet at Victoria Institute at 10.00 for 10.30. £3.
Norma’s Chair Exercise Class - Good for body and Soul. They take place each Monday from 9
until 10 am for the modest charge of £2.
Short Mat Bowls have started again on Wednesdays at the Institute. 10 to 12. Come along for
fun and companionship. Why not give it a try? Again you will be welcomed and shown what to
do. Please contact David 01524 812342 for further details. If you missed our Christmas Party at
the Station Hotel then you missed a treat. Don't let it happen again. Join Up ASAP.

CATON UNITED FOOTBALL CLUB
Prize draw result… Jan '25 – Tom Brockbank - £75. To enter, please visit
www.donorbox.org/caton-sports-association. Just a reminder that we’re delighted that we
have been chosen to benefit from the Co-op Local Community Fund. We’re hopeful Co-op
customers will visit the Co-op website or download the Co-op app and choose us as their Local
Community Fund cause. Your support will help us continue enhancing our facilities, benefiting
both current users and future visitors. 
Feedback – As a club dedicated to continuous improvement, we value your feedback and
ideas on how we can keep getting better. If you are able to help, please copy, or type, this link
https://freesuggestionbox.com/pub/zxfvvkh into Google to submit your comments
anonymously. We won't know who submitted the feedback unless you include your name in
the comment box, and your comments will not be visible to the public.
Volunteers – We’re always seeking additional help around the club and would love to
welcome more volunteers. If you can assist, please reach out to us online or visit us in person
on Saturday afternoons.

3 BRIDGES 10K RACE
The popular 3 Bridges 10k race is back again in 2025 - at 11am on Sunday 13th April. It will
start from the Lancaster & Morecambe Athletic Club clubhouse at Salt Ayre Leisure Centre.
This is always a popular race with runners from all over the north-west taking part, often as a
fast preparation for spring marathons and other longer races. It's also very suitable for
beginner runners, perhaps moving up from a Parkrun to a longer race. The entry fee is £21 for
members of running clubs (affiliated), £23 for non-members and £17 for Lancaster Runners
members, with an extra fee for on-line bookings. Entries on the day are £25, or £20 for
Lancaster Runners. No refunds once registered. The race meets UK Athletics Rules, is Certified
Accurate and there are prizes for the first 3 men and the first 3 women finishers. It has a flat,
fast and scenic route and there will also be a really nice medal for all finishers. Enter now on
https://bookitzone.com/helen_mcgregor_2/rKjFFX. Any queries see https://www.lancaster-
race-series.co.uk/contact-us/

CAR PARK AT CATON GP SURGERY
A reminder that this car park is private. The ANPR system operates day and night, every day.
People using the surgery must record their car registration number at Reception, otherwise
you will be fined.

Get in touch for your free no obligation quote
07494428330
hello@jprocterjoinery.co.uk

J Procter Joinery 
your local carpentry experts

Bespoke joinery and carpentry
Kitchen fitting
Extensions and loft conversions
Media Walls
Flooring and decking specialists
Staircases
Traditional roofing
Project Management

mailto:Info@manselljoinery.co.uk
mailto:clergy@lancastercathedral.org.uk
http://www.lancastercathedral.org.uk/
http://www.donorbox.org/caton-sports-association
https://freesuggestionbox.com/pub/zxfvvkh


ARBOR ACE TREE CARE
• Tree Removal
• Tree pruning
• Tree reduction
• Hedge trimming
• Fully Insured
• Qualified
mob: 07733186973
Email: arborace@yahoo.com
Website: www.arboracetreecare.com

TEMPTATIONS CRAFT BOUTIQUE
31 Main Street, Bentham, 

Tel: 015242 61868
Email: temptationsbentham@yahoo.co.uk

www.temptationsbentham.co.uk
Agents for Brother Sewing Machines
Fabrics, Knitting Wool, Haberdashery

Fresh Food & Home Baking
Carvetii Coffee &Teas
3 Hornby Road, Caton

Fri/Sat/Sun
9:30-3pm

We Clean
AGAs
Ranges
Single Ovens
Double Ovens
Freestanding Ovens

Hobs
Extractors
Microwaves
Combi Ovens

angela@theovenmaid.co.uk  www.theovenmaid.co.uk
07312 644733

H PEARSON
PLUMBING SERVICES

All domestic plumbing and gas work
Boiler replacements     Full bathroom installations.

07921802942.
hpearsonplumbing@live.co.uk

LAKEWOOD STOVES
Visit Our Showroom At Greenlands Farm Village,

Wood Burners And Gas Fire Collections.
We Offer A Complete Service From

Building Works To Supply And Installation
TEL - 01524 805806 or 07920803197

LIME TREE GARAGE
(HALTON)

Joe Marshall
Motor Vehicle Service, Repairs and MoT

Tel. 01524 811063

20 YEARS’ EXPERIENCE
Friendly, honest plumber with reasonable rates. 

£45 call out fee including the first hour. £40ph thereafter.
Call now on 07526 733417 or email

ntplumbing999@gmail.com

NT PLUMBING

HORNBY PENSIONERS
Dates for dominoes February 1st and 15th. Meetings take place in Hornby Institute. For
information regarding these events, please contact Eileen Barton on 07780461517 
The coffee morning on January 11th was very well supported, especially so, given that the
weather was proving to be extremely difficult for pedestrians wanting to get around that day.
There were numerous contributions to the raffle and produce stalls, all providing welcome
funds for future events. Membership money was collected by Kath Helme and programmes of
events were provided. If you have not yet paid your membership fee, Kath will be available for
this at the A.G.M. Tuesday February 11 th. A.G.M. Followed by a Jacob’s Join. This meeting will
be held upstairs in the Institute and will begin at 2.30 p.m. This is another one of the highlights
of the year, as on this occasion, the dates and venues of all the Spring, Summer and Autumn
Bus Trips will be revealed. HOORAY! Please note that there will be no raffle or a produce stall
on that day. For the Jaco’s Join, only bring enough food comparative to the amount that you
will eat yourself. A wide variety of delights is usually provided and so there is no need to
specify as to who will provide what.

HORNBY DISTRICT RAMBLERS 
8th February - 4-6 miles (Steve 015242 21560). Meet at Hornby Car Park to leave at 9:30
prompt - or at parking area for start of walk. Contribution towards fuel costs for car sharing: £3
for shorter distance; £4 for a longer distance. Chair Jenny Herd (015242 21690)

LUNE VALLEY SWIMMING POOL
February Half Term: Monday the 17th – Sunday the 23rd of February. Make a splash this Half
Term by coming along to one of our fun filled swimming sessions!
Family Hire Swims: Jump into fun with one of our Family Hire Sessions, where you can book
either half the pool or the full pool for an hour. These sessions are the perfect way to enjoy
some quality time together with your family and friends whilst having lots of fun!
Open Family Swims: For those who are looking for a public swim session, these sessions are
great for having a splashing time with our floats, small inflatables and toys.
Lane Swims and Relaxed Swims: Whether you are looking to improve your fitness or just enjoy
a good swim, our Lane Swims and Relaxed Swims are ideal for you. With only a maximum of 9
people (3 per lane), you can do plenty of lengths to get that energy flowing.
Please visit our website or our Facebook Page for information on what sessions we will be
running over the February Half Term. We look forward to seeing you at the pool soon! For all
pool enquiries, contact Georgia or Scott on: 01524 805666 poolmanager@lunevalleypool.com
www.lunevalleypool.com Facebook: Lune Valley Swimming Pool

HAFFNER ORCHESTRA - CONCERT
Saturday 1st March 7.30pm, Great Hall,
Lancaster University. Pre-concert talk at
6.30pm. Mozart: Piano Concerto in D minor
(no. 20); Shostakovich: Symphony no. 5.
Conductor: Alex Robinson. Soloist: Callum
McLachlan. Leader: Julian Cann. Adults:
£17.00; 18yrs & under: Free Students &
benefit claimants: £6 on the door Buy online
at www.haffnerorchestra.org Tickets may also
be available on the door - NB: 2 concerts last
season were sold out!

GRESGARTH GARDENS
The gardens are open on Sunday 9th
February, when the snowdrops should be
putting on a good show.

GREEN BIN COLLECTION 
For subscribers, the green bin collection starts
again week beginning Monday 17th February

mailto:poolmanager@lunevalleypool.com
http://www.haffnerorchestra.org/

